SUBMISSION TO THE SENATE INQUIRY INTO HIGHER EDUCATION

Dear sir/ madam,

I apologize for the brevity of this statement. I have very recently moved from one university to another and 

have been preoccupied with winding down my work in one institution and settling into the other.  This has 

given me many opportunities to contrast the universities and consider those 

problems that are common. 

I have no doubt that many colleagues will comment on the funding shortcomings and DETYA directives 

that are at the root of the problems. However, I would like to draw attention to the following:

1. The alienation experienced by academics, previously accustomed to membership of a democratic 

community of learning and scholarship  when the discourse employed within universities (in one university, especially by senior management) represents them as dispensable employees who are a cost liability to  the institution. 

2. The ever-expanding and self-sustaining bureaucracy which, far from supporting the academic functions of the university, divert the attention of academic staff to countless futile forms and submissions, supposedly in the interests of cost-cutting and accountability, which  result in  wastage of valuable human resources needed for teaching and research.

3. The enormous number of hours of overtime worked by often maligned academic staff  which keeps the universities solvent, overtime which staff justify on the belief that their teaching and research is meaningful and important. 

4. The main non-ARC contribution to research, now to be calculated in grant applications,  is most probably not from the universities but from staff working large numbers of hours of overtime, something that ARC is apparently not interested in. 

5. The working conditions for staff are such that they can lead to physical and mental illness and a complete alienation resulting in the further loss to the universities of  the most able academics.

6. The emphasis on particular categories of publications means that people are encouraged to produce those that are financially useful to the department (e.g. refereed articles) to the exclusion of those that are also very important for the maintenance of the discipline or the long-term reputation of the individual (e.g. books, editing of working papers, book reviews).  

7. An increasing number of full-time students are coming  to the university at the most only to attend lectures as campuses no longer offer an environment where there is time for intellectual discussion.

8. My impression from assessing grant applications from 8 other countries is that Australia not only has one of the highest rejection rates but also probably the lowest level of actual project funding in the humanities and social sciences. 

Many thanks for giving these points your consideration.

(Professor) Michael Clyne ,

33 Quaintance St.,

Mt. Waverley 3149
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